AMCCO BOARD MEETING

BERTRAM INN

AURORA, OHIO

April 18, 2006

President Cindy Bitter called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m.

ATTENDEES:
Cindy Bitter, Upper Arlington

Linda Lutts, Sharonville

Marcia Soos, Shadyside

Janice Speicher, Dublin


Jackie Fugett, Forest Park
June Allison, Yellow Springs

Karen Woodward, Gahanna

Kathy Kaluger, St. Clairsville
Elaine VanHorn, Loudonville

Tammy Kahler, Put-in-Bay
Secretary Janice Speicher presented the meeting minutes from the board meeting on January 27, 2006.  There were no additions or corrections and Jackie Fugett motioned to approve the minutes.  Marcia Soos seconded the motion and the meeting minutes were approved.

Marcia Soos gave the Treasurer’s Report dated April 19, 2006 with a checking account balance of $16,885.27.

The savings account was closed and the balance was transferred into the checking account.  The discussion turned to the lobbyist.  Since the legislators will soon breaking for summer, it was decided to have Cindy Bitter talk to Mr. Devers to see if he will agree to a suspension of his services until the legislators reconvene.  This will allow the association to preserve its funds for later in the year.   The Central region has pledged money towards the lobbyist as well as the Northeast and Southwest regions.  After discussion, the decision was made to maintain a balance of $5000.00 in the checking account.  Kathy Kaluger motioned to approve the treasurer’s report with a second from Karen Woodward.  The report was approved.

OLD BUSINESS:
The 2006 – 2007 directories are ready and will be handed out tomorrow with the packets.    

Yvette Nuguyen is doing well with the website and everything is up to date.  Janice Speicher mentioned that all meeting minutes are posted on the website and Yvette will try to get some photographs posted as well.   
NEW BUSINESS:
Cindy Bitter asked for a report from the area representatives:  
Tammy Kahler, who was attending in Janet Yeager-Swain’s absence, stated the Northwest area had a February meeting with a good turnout of 10-11 clerks.  
Elaine VanHorn reported the Northeast had a meeting in Doylestown, with an attendance of 30-35 clerks.  She discussed their dues, which are $10.00 and she is working on putting together an updated list of cities/villages and their clerks that are in the Northeast region.
June Allison reported the Southwest had a good March meeting in which they discussed the Supreme Court and Chief Justice Thomas Moyer’s statements.  The Southwest has agreed to contribute to the State association to help pay for the lobbyist and they also discussed organizing a meeting with their legislators in the fall.
Karen Woodward of the Central area stated that they meet every month.  She also related that the Central association has been organized since 1982 and the State association has been organized since 1992.  Last month Central had a speaker from Maryhaven regarding alcohol and drug programs.  The Central association meets at a centralized location, currently Schmidts in German Village, and usually 15-25 clerks attend.

The Southeast area currently does not have a regular meeting.

Cindy Bitter discussed the representative meeting held at Upper Arlington on March 3, 2006.  Senators as well as House representatives attended, along with court clerks, mayors, magistrates, attorneys, police personnel and other supporters of Mayor’s Courts.  Cindy said she has received positive feedback and has heard from other legislators that this is what we need to be doing---organizing and talking about our support of Mayor’s Courts to our Senate and House representatives so if it ever gets as far as a vote on a bill, our representatives know about the issue and how we feel about it.  Cindy encouraged other areas to organize the same type of meeting.

Linda Lutts presented the legislative update she will include in the meeting tomorrow.  She is going to discuss HB 9, HB 456, HB 90, and HB 451.
Karen Woodward discussed the clerk certification and then gave the education committee report.  She stated for this Kent State seminar, there are 15 clerks receiving their initial certification, 17 receiving their 2 year, 16 receiving their 4 year, and 34 receiving their 6 year for a total of 82 certified clerks.  The Kent State seminar is 18 points towards certification.  The education committee met and reviewed the certification standards.  The committee passed a motion to raise the credit a clerk can receive for computer training to 10 points a year instead of 5.  The education committee also discussed approaching the executive board to ask them to set aside monies for training, allowing for a budget from which to work when planning the conferences.  The fall conference is September 21 and September 22, 2006 at the Embassy Suites in Dublin.  There is a free breakfast if you are a guest at the hotel, a manager’s reception in the evening and a free shuttle for destinations within 5 miles.  Karen is ordering about 30 breakfasts to cover those attendees who are not hotel guests. The hotel is not charging for the meeting room and is charging $250.00 for the ballroom.  The room rates are $115.00 and Karen has blocked off 55-65 rooms.  Karen then distributed the agendas for the fall conference.
The spring 2007 conference is scheduled April 19 and April 20, 2007 and will be hosted by the Southeast area.  Kathy Kaluger is arranging the location and the education committee will organize the training and the agenda.  

The next meeting for the executive board is June 23, 2006 at 10:00 a.m. at Dublin Mayor’s Court, 6565 Commerce Parkway, Dublin, Ohio 43017.

Cindy Bitter handed out the agenda for tomorrow’s business meeting.

Marcia Soos motioned to adjourn the meeting and the motion was seconded by Tammy Kahler.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher, Secretary

